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The Canal Post   

City of Waterville                                     June, July & August 2021 
 

 

City offices will be closed 
for the following holidays: 

Monday, May 31st  
Memorial Day 

 

Monday, July 5th  
Fourth of July 

 

Monday, September 6th 
Labor Day 

Council Members 

419-878-2364 

 

419-277-1291 

419-878-0606 

419-708-4401 

419-304-6650 

419-878-7405 

419-297-3173 

514 Cedar Lane 

 

137 S. River Road 

143 S River Road 

8073 trent lock drive  

131 S. River Road 

725 Village Parkway 

452 S River Road 

Tim Pedro 

 

Barb Bruno 

Mary Duncan 

Anthony Bruno 

Todd Borowski 

John Rozic 

Rod Frey 

     Mayor 

CITY OF WATERVILLE CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Town Hall General Information           419-878-8100 

Utility Billing             419-878-8101 

Public Works                            419-878-8108 

Income Tax -Regional Income Tax agency             800-860-7482 

Police  (non emergency- M-F 8am-4:30pm)          419-878-8184 

Fire  (non emergency- M-F 8am-4:30pm)          419-878-0165 

FOR NON-LIFE THREATENING EMERGENCIES  

AFTER HOURS  CALL: 419-243-5111 

 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

MUNICIPAL ADMINISTRATOR: JON GOCHENOUR 
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE &  ADMINISTRATION: MARK WILLIAMS 

  

        TOWN HALL   25 N. SECOND ST.     878-8100 
OFFICE HOURS:   MON - FRI.   8 AM - 4:30 PM 

Visit us at:  www.waterville.org 

 

WATERVILLE  
COUNCIL SUMMER 

SCHEDULE 
VIEW LIVE ON  

TIME WARNER CABLE   
CHANNEL 1021 

 

MONDAY, JUNE 21, JULY 19   
& AUGUST 23 @ 7:30 P.M. 

 

IN THE COUNCIL  
CHAMBER OF THE  

WATERVILLE MUNICIPAL 
BUILDING 

 2021 Edition 

IINSIDENSIDE  THISTHIS  ISSUEISSUE::  
Mayors “Bridge to the Community”, 4th of July Fireworks                             2 

Trash & Recycling, Unlimited Pick-up, Yard Waste Facility Hours                             4 

Employee Recognition, Safety Tips, Mosquito Control                             5 

Engraved Bricks & Plaques for Benches, Zoning Matters                        6 & 7 

Waterville Fire Department News                         8-10 

AWAAC Food Truck Tuesdays, Update your Phone #                            11 

Fishing Derby Information  Flyer & Registration Form                   12 & 13 

Public Works Department—Important Reminders                            14 

WACC—”Rock the Block”, Annual Golf Outing, Garage Sales                            15 

Waterville Police Department News                       16-19 

Waterville Safety City, Emergency Shelters, Watering Sense!                             3 

Canal Post Summer 2021 

CITY OF WATERVILLE’S
UNLIMITED TRASH 

PICK-UP WILL BE HELD

Saturday, June 12th – Area A
Saturday, June 19th – Area B



2 

 

Waterville Historical Society 

“The Mayor’s Bridge to the Community” 

 Mark you calendars 
for the Fourth of July! 
Waterville Fireworks 

are a go and begin  
at dusk! 

 

Wishing all residents         
a safe & happy Fourth!!! 

“Top of the morning” as my mother would say to me,  

As I write this article, the warm weather has arrived and Summer will be here soon. Look for details on several 
community activities for families and friends to enjoy over the next few months, some of which include: Water-
ville Community Garage Sale Days, sponsored by the Waterville Chamber of Commerce, June 3, 4 and 5; Jazz 
Dance Party by the Toledo Jazz Orchestra, sponsored by Third Street Cigar in Downtown Waterville, June 12; 
Rock the Block, sponsored by the Waterville Chamber of Commerce in Downtown Waterville, June 19; the An-
thony Wayne Area Arts Commission Food Trucks, July 13 and August 3 in Conrad Park from 5 to 8 p.m. and 
the Blues, Brews and Brats Festival, sponsored by the Waterville Rotary, July 31.  Also, back this year are fire-
works on July 4!  We all can agree the last 15 months have been a challenge and it will be great to be able to be 
with family, friends and enjoy our Waterville community assets. Take time to walk along the river or check out 
the many amenities that Waterville has to offer.  We truly do have a wonderful, safe and vibrant community.  

 I know that my Team Council Members join me in extending our sincere appreciation to our staff who kept 
the City running and continued to provide essential services during the pandemic. I also want to acknowledge 
and thank our citizens for enduring many of the necessary inconveniences these past months.   

 From a financial perspective, City Council continues to help oversee a balanced budget and determine the best 
use of our tax dollars.  As we emerge from the pandemic, the City is planning many public improvements in the 
months ahead including: street resurfacing, new street lighting in the Downtown area, improvements in Con-
rad and Waterworks Parks; as well as the redevelopment of Memorial Park/Parker Square on the river.  Our 
Fire and EMS is stronger than ever thanks to our citizens approving a new Fire and EMS Levy last Fall.  If you 
see members of the City staff, offer a word of thanks.  The police, fire, public works and office staff will appre-
ciate your kind words.    

 I also welcome you to take time to remember our veterans this Memorial Day. You and members of you family 
and neighbors are encouraged to meet at Wakeman Cemetery on Monday, May 31 at 11:00 AM. The American 
Legion, members of the Anthony Wayne Band, Boy Scout Troop 101 and other community members are sched-
uled to participate in a memorial ceremony to honor our veterans. It would be great if you could attend and 
make this a part of your Memorial Day weekend.  

In closing, I want thank you and also welcome your suggestions or feedback to move our great City forward 
into a brighter future. 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Timothy G. Pedro                                

 

Wakeman Archives at                                                     
401 Farnsworth Rd. is open every                       
Wednesday by appointment only.                        
Please call (419) 265-4871 to                                    
schedule  today!  
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GOOD NEIGHBOR REMINDER 
 

Obey the speed limit and pay 
attention to all signs especially 

on residential streets…. 
remember it is summertime & 

children are out playing!! 

Water your lawn & garden with good sense.  Do it 
early or late, not it midday heat.  Avoid windy 

days.  See that water goes where it should 
and not on  sidewalks or driveways.  

Remember this:  A lawn  sprinkler 
spraying five gallons per minute 
uses 50% more water in just one 
hour than a combination of ten 

toilet flushes, two 5-minute 
showers, two dishwasher 

loads and a full load 
of clothes.  

So be sensible! 

WATERVILLE 
SAFETY CITY 2021
Now enrolling children 
entering Kindergarten 

July 12th – 16th

Morning & Afternoon
Sessions are Available!

Registration forms available on the 
City’s website: www.waterville.org. 

Please call: (419)878-8184 
Mon.-Fri. 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. for info.

Emergency Shelters
The following Waterville churches have
graciously offered to provide emergency
shelter during tornado warnings:

Zion Lutheran Church
22 N. Second St.
419.878.0266

First Presbyterian Church
611 Farnsworth Rd.
419.878.2806

Waterville United Methodist
Church
102 N. Fifth St.
419.878.3645
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Exclusions:   
Curbside collection excludes the following materials:  
 

¨ Yard Waste (including brush, grass, leaves, shrubs) 
¨ Building materials (including paint, concrete, metal pipes and rocks) 
¨ Liquids of any kind 
¨ Hazardous Chemicals (including pesticides and insecticides) 
¨ Dead animals 
¨ Motor oil, Auto Parts and Tires  

 
 

Appliances:   
Residents are responsible for the removal of all Freon refrigerants from applicable appliances prior to collection by 
the contractor.  A certification label must be affixed to the appliance.  This requirement is mandatory by Federal 
Law.   
 

Large, bulky items such as furniture and appliances will 
not require a bulk item sticker on this day only! 

TRASH & RECYCLING SERVICES 
 

The City of Waterville has a contract with Republic Services to collect trash 
and recycled materials for residents of the city.  Trash collection day is Monday and  

recycling is collected bi-weekly (see website for map).  There are two unlimited pick-ups  
per year, one in the Spring/Summer and another in the Fall/Winter.   The rates for  

collection is $11.51 per month and is billed on your water/sewer bill.   
Bulk Item Tags—$12.00 each / Extra Trash Tags—$4.00 each 

 

You can find more information on our website at 
www.waterville.org/Municipal Departments/Public Works/Refuse & Recycling 

Trash & Recycling Holiday Collection 

Pick up will be delayed by
one day only if any of

the following holidays fall
on a Monday:

New Year’s Day
Memorial Day

July 4th

Labor Day
Christmas Day

Never Delayed:
Martin Luther King Day

Veteran’s Day, Columbus Day
& Presidents Day

The City of Waterville’s 
Yard Waste Recycling Facility

IS OPEN!!!! 
The facility is owned and operated by Clean Wood Recycling 

HOURS OF OPERATION 
Monday, Thurs. & Fri. – 10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m.

Saturday - 9:00 a.m.- 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday - 11:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.

Home of the…
Got Mulch® Guys

6730 Anthony Wayne Trail  *  419-843-WOOD (9663)

Canal Post Summer 2021 

UNLIMITED TRASH PICK-UP SCHEDULE 
 

Saturday, June 12—Area A 
Saturday, June 19—Area B 

 

Saturday, August 21—Area A 
Saturday, August 28—Area B 
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  City of Waterville Employee Recognition 
The City of Waterville wishes to recognize the following employees 

for their continued commitment to our community: 
 

Mindy Bruns       Part-time Firefighter       5  Years 
Tina Nicolai         Patrol Officer                 25 Years 

“GOOD  

NEIGHBORS TIP” 

Waterville is a won-
derful place to live 
and we want every-
one to enjoy their 

surroundings.  
Therefore, we ask that you 
take your neighbors into 

consideration by following 
the suggestions listed below: 

Reminders: 

¨ Please trim all overgrown 
shrubs and low hanging 
branches that may be 
blocking your sidewalk. 

¨ Obey the speed limits, es-
pecially on residential 
streets. 

¨ Please be a good neighbor 
and clean up after your 
pet.  You will also be elimi-
nating the possibility of a 
fine! 

If there are trees or shrubs in 
the City right-of-way that 

need to be trimmed, please 
call the Public Works Dept. 
at 419-878-8108, Monday - 

Friday 8 a.m. -  4 p.m.  

 

 

SUMMER SAFETY TIPS 
School is out and summer is here!  Please have a fun and safe sea-
son, and watch out for our younger citizens who will be playing and 
celebrating during their summer vacation from school.                                                                                                                                    

Are you aware that: 

· Fireworks can be deadly?  
· Even small firecrackers can cause serious damage?  
· You can be held legally responsible for any damage 

you may cause by the  illegal use of fireworks? 
 

Water safety is a must!  

· Never swim alone.  
· Never dive into unfamiliar water.  
· If possible, only swim in areas with adult supervision, and always 

obey any posted rules. 
 

Please be careful when cooking outside.  Remind children about hot 
surfaces and to not play near or around the cooking area.  Many 
children are injured each year by falling into or falling on outside 
grills and camp fires. 
 

Have a safe and fun summer! 

Any citizen of Lucas County can request nighttime fogging 
for any area of the county as frequently as you would like.  

Requests will be taken into consideration when 
prioritizing and scheduling treatment areas. 

To make a nighttime fogging request, you may call the TASD during normal 
business hours at 419-726-7891, or simply visit their website       

www.tasd-mosquitoes.org and click on the red tab on the right side of the 
webpage to “Request a TASD Service.”
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Canal Post Summer 2021 

*The City  of Waterville reserves the right to approve all copy to be engraved on the bricks or the plaques. 

If you have any questions, please call the City at 419-878-8100. 

 

Engraved Bricks are located at the Clock Tower building at the 
corner of the Anthony Wayne Trail and Farnsworth Road.  En-
graved bricks are available in two  
different sizes:   
 

4” X 8” with up to three lines of text, up to 13 characters in  
each line (including spacing and punctuation) Cost : $100.00    
 

8” X 8” with up to six lines of text with up to 13 characters in 
each line (including spacing and punctuation) Cost: $225.00 

 
 

The Engraved plaque will be placed on a City Bench. The 
plaques will be attached to benches throughout the city.  
 
The plaques are 8 1/2” wide by 5 1/2 “ tall. There will be 4 
lines available for engraving, 13 characters in each line  
(including spacing and punctuation)  
 
Cost: $450.00 (this includes the cost of the bench, the 
plaque and installation of the bench) 
                    

                          ENGRAVED BRICKS  & PLAQUES 
                   FOR CITY BENCHES 

For more information or to find an order from, please visit our website 
www.waterville.org, under the Forms/ Misc. tab at the top of the page.   Forms 

are also available at the Municipal Building at 25 North Second St.  

Would you like to become a part of Waterville’s history with the 
purchase of either a Brick or a Bench? Either will be a permanent 

gift and they are an excellent way to commemorate any special   
occasion, to recognize family members, or to provide 

a lasting           memorial for a loved one. 

Be the one who inspires the next generation! 
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PARKING: Parking in driveways for campers, motor homes camping trailers, boats 
and all other recreational vehicles and utility trailers is limited to 72 hours in a calen-
dar week. 

POULTRY AND LIVESTOCK: Having chickens or animals, like a goat, is permissi-
ble in the City of Waterville. However, in doing so you must keep the critters on your 
property, properly house, feed and clean up after them (waste and litter must not be 
taken to the yard waste transfer facility (Clean Wood) or placed into household or un-
limited trash). The presence of these “pets” must not produce offensive odors, noise, 
dust, attract flies or rodents, produce health hazards or anything that offends the pub-
lic. 

NO GREEN: Keep yard waste, grass clippings, leaves and other organic materials off 
paved areas so these phosphorus sources do not enter storm drains and contribute to 
LAKE ERIE ALGAL BLOOMS. 

GARAGE SALES: Garage sale, yard sale, and other similar signs may be erected dur-
ing the days that such garage or yard sale is being conducted, provided that no such 
sign may be displayed for longer than 72 consecutive hours. Not more than three off-
premises signs and one on premises may be displayed for any garage or yard sale, and 
such signs shall not exceed four square feet in area or contain nay advertising material 
unrelated to the sale. No such sign shall be attached in any way to any utility pole, 
traffic or street signpost, or tree in or along any street right-of-way within the Munici-
pality.  

SHEDS: Any new building or building expansion requires a zoning permit from the 
City and may also require a building permit from Lucas County Building Regulations. 
Failure to obtain the required permit, before starting construction, doubles the cost of 
the permits. 

FENCES: The City of Waterville does not have fence regulations. There is a require-
ment to maintain a 36” high, 25’ clear line of sight for corner lots which does apply to 
fences. A common oversight is failure to assure the location of the fence is on the ap-
propriate property.  

POOLS: All pools, in-ground or above ground require a permit. The only exception to 
this rule is pools that are less than 115 square feet (12’ in diameter) in are and 18” in 
depth. A pool permit cost is the same as for a zoning permit but qualifies the holder to 
apply for an exemption of the sanitary sewer portion of the water cost for water used to 
fill the pool. When filling a pool, record the beginning and ending meter reading and 
call this information to the Water Department (419-878-8101). 

Zoning Matters:  Tips from 

the Zoning Department 
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You Can Join the Waterville Fire Department:  
Want to take your skills and abilities to the next level? The Waterville Fire Department is look-
ing for individuals that are community-minded that would be interested in supporting the fire 
department as a Paid-Per-Call Firefighter and Emergency Medical Technicians. We provide 
and cover all the training necessary to represent your community. Please contact the station at 
419-878-8198 and stop by for a tour.  Maybe the brother and sisterhood of the fire service are 
what you’re missing.  Join the highly qualified crew of Station 77. 

  

 

Tips for Severe Weather Season:   
 As summer temperatures start to rise, so does Ohio’s severe weather potential. Historically, 
the month of June is Ohio’s greatest chance of seeing strong storms that produce tornadoes. In 
June of 2010, an EF-4 rated tornado struck the area and resulted in multiple injuries and fa-
talities. Please, take the time to review your severe weather plan with your family, before se-
vere weather strikes.   
  

If you would like to follow and monitor the weather more closely, the Storm Prediction Center, 
or SPC, forecasts potential severe weather days in advance. It’s always great to review severe 
weather terminology with your family as well. Recently, the National Weather Service has up-
dated its language to better communicate with the public. The image on the following page 
highlights the new, most commonly used vocabulary. The biggest addition you will see is the 
term, “tornado emergency.” In the event we would experience a confirmed tornado, local news 
and weather stations may use this terminology to notify the public.   

  

  

  Tornado damage to Anthony Wayne H.S., July 12, 1992 
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Tornado Watch: Atmospheric conditions are favorable for possible tornadic development. Please be 
vigilant and monitor your local weather stations for rapidly 
changing conditions.  

  
Tornado Warning:  

A rotating supercell has been identified by radar or trained 
weather spotters that have spotted a tornado or funnel cloud. 
Seek shelter immediately 

 

Tornado Emergency:  

A confirmed, damaging tornado is in progress and is threat-
ening human lives. You must shelter in the safest and 
strongest place possible.  See page 3 of this  publication 
for Emergency Shelters located in the City of Water-
ville. 
 

Please take time over the next few weeks to review 
this important information from the National     
Weather Service with your family.   

The Waterville Fire Department staff is frequently asked 
about such issues as open burning and recreational fires. The 
Department also responds to numerous incidents involving il-
legal, unsafe, or improper burning. Not only does the Ohio Fire 
Code address such issues, but the Ohio Environmental Protec-
tion Agency and local Air Pollution Control regulate such prac-
tices. For everyone’s safety, we strongly recommend that you 
follow the regulations.  

“Recreational fires”, as defined in the Ohio Fire Code, are those “outdoor fires burn-
ing materials other than rubbish where the fuel being burned is not contained in an in-
cinerator, outdoor fireplace, barbecue grill or barbecue pit and has a total fuel area of 3 
feet or less in diameter and 2 feet or less in height for pleasure, religious, ceremonial, 
cooking, warmth or similar purposes. ”The Ohio Fire Code defines open burning as “the 
burning of materials wherein products of combustion are emitted directly into the am-
bient air  
                                                                                                                                                                                                  (continued on page 9) 

Warmer Seasons & Outdoor Fires: Understanding Ohio’s Open Burn-Laws:  
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(Warmer Seasons & Outdoor Fires Cont.) without passing through a stack or chimney from an enclosed 
chamber. Open  burning does not include road flares, smudge pots, and similar devices associated with 
safety or occupational uses typically considered such as open flames, recreational fires, or use of porta-
ble outdoor fireplaces.”  
  

These types of fires are the most frequent types of incidents that the fire department responds to for com-
plaints. The most common complaint from neighbors is when fires are not conducted in accordance with 
the rules and regulations, or when the environmental conditions cause the smoke to migrate off the prop-
erty into the residence of a neighboring property. Persons with chronic breathing problems can be affected 
by these conditions.   

The following items below are important points to remember:  

· Residents within the City limits of Waterville or within 1000 feet perimeter around the City cannot conduct Open 
Burning.   

· The only material that can be burned is clean, dry wood as a fuel source. Absolutely no yard waste or rubbish materi-
als can be burned.  

· If the fire is contained within an approved container (i.e., outdoor fireplace, barbeque pit, etc.) the fire must be 15 feet 
from a structure or combustible materials (i.e., picnic table, lawn furniture, etc.).   

· For an open fire (recreational fire – no container), the fire must be 20 feet from a structure (this includes, but is not 
limited to: wood fences, detached garages, utility sheds, residential dwelling units, neighboring structures, or combus-
tible materials).  

· Conditions that could cause a fire to spread within 25 feet of the fire must be eliminated prior to ignition of a fire.  

· The fire must be attended while burning, which includes smoldering fires.  

· A fire extinguishing agent, such as a garden hose, bucket of water or portable fire extinguisher must be present while 
the fire is burning.   

· The fire must not create an offensive or objectionable condition that interferes with neighboring residents’ use and 
enjoyment of their property. If this occurs, the Fire Department is required to request the responsible person to extin-
guish the fire.  

 If you have any other questions regarding fires on your property, please contact Chief Meyer or visit the Ohio EPA Open 
Burning Laws for more information.   

Safe Boating and River Tips:  

As the weather breaks and COVID-19 restrictions are eased, the Maumee River will attract thousands of 
eager visitors this summer. It’s rich scenery, fishing, and water sports, make it a popular destination. If 
you choose to travel the river, please make sure you wear your life jacket and plan for the conditions. We 
also encourage you to seek advice from experts before traveling the river. There are several areas of rapids 
that can be exceptionally dangerous during high water levels and others that are simply impassible for 
watercraft.  Waterville crews respond to a number of water rescues on the Maumee each year were over 
half of the victims involved, did not have a personal floatation device on or with them. 
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Did you know…… 
That if you call the Water Dept. and give us a beginning and ending meter  
reading when you fill your swimming pool, you can receive a credit on the  
sewer portion of your utility bill.  You must call in the readings to (419) 
878-8101 & have a pool permit to receive this credit!  

Please don’t wait!!

UPDATE
YOUR HOME PHONE OR CELL PHONE

Accurate contact information allows the
Water department to contact you if there is 
any issue with your water  service  or your
consumption.  If you have recently cancelled
your landline phone and are now only using 
your Cell phone or changed your home phone
number…..please call the city of Waterville 
Water Dept. at (419) 878-8101 and update this 
information.

Bulk Item Tags for Monday 
Trash Pick-up are  available 

at Townhall  for $12.00 

The  Anthony Wayne Area  

Arts Commission 
 

FOOD TRUCK TUESDAYS  
at CONRAD PARK 
 

Tues., July 13th  & August 3rd  
5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
Conrad Park - Waterville 
 

Join the AWAAC as they provide live music, free 
kid’s crafts, artisans’ booths and multiple food 
trucks with yummy selections! 
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Important Reminder 
 

We ask that all residents read the following reminders to assist us 
in keeping the City’s storm sewers clear of debris and  
hazardous materials. We can all be a part of the solution to storm 
water pollution if we practice common sense in our daily  
routines.  Some examples are: 
¨ When mowing grass, avoid blowing clippings into 

the street.  They clog drainage basins and storm 
pipes. 

¨ Never drain antifreeze, motor oil or paint into a 
storm basin or storm sewer. 

¨ Never dispose of any household chemicals or any 
animal waste into the storm system. 

Fertilizer Use -  Fertilizing right before it rains may seem like a 
good idea, but if the rainfall amount is heavy the fertilizer will not 
have time to soak into the soil and will wash off into the local riv-
ers, creeks and ditches, often through storm drains.  It will also 
wash off if you fertilize too often or too much at one, wasting your 
money$$$ 

WHY DOES MY BACKYARD 
FLOOD? 

To keep water away from the house 
foundation, the ground on all four 
sides are sloped down from the 
house.  If the property is large 
enough, the run off water is reab-
sorbed into the subsurface and re-
charges the water table, without ef-
fecting the house foundation.   

In the case of present day subdivi-
sions, building lots are too small and 
concentrated for this to happen. The 
addition of roads to service these   
subdivisions provides a solution  to 
this problem. Storm sewer systems 
that drain the roadways also provide 
outlets for backyard and side yard  
areas of the building lots and for the 
sump pumps located in the base-
ments. In the newest subdivisions the 
catch   basins are located in the back 
corners of every two lots.   

In older subdivisions this space 

may be 4 to 6 lots. The back of the 
lots are set to grade  to help drain to 
these catch basins, this area is  often 
referred to as a drainage easement.   

Except for other utilities such as elec-
tric, gas, phone, cable TV, etc. that 
share this easement, no buildings, 
sheds, or trees should be installed in 
this area. 

The height of the ground should not 
be changed without first reviewing 
the drainage map for your area and 
the     established grade elevations. 
Remember, if you make any changes 
to your      property you could cause 
an adverse  effect on a neighbors 
property even     3 lots away from 
you. Some building lots in the Village 
do not have access to the storm sew-
er systems and therefore rely on the 
surrounding ground to provide drain-
age for those lots.   

If you are having backyard drainage 
problems, here are some items to 
consider to help solve the problem: 

a) Is your property part of an estab-
lished drainage system? Some 
backyards are part of a detention 
basin and are designed to hold 

water in heavy storms 

b) Is your property graded correctly 
to drain to the catch basin? 

c) Did someone change the drainage 
plan by adding dirt, sheds, trees, 
catch basin plugged, etc. on their 
property? 

d) If you are not part of an estab-
lished drainage system, is the 
ground on your property frozen? 
(early spring rains can cause 
flooding if the ground is still fro-
zen), or mostly impervious (heavy 
clay or rocky subsurface). 

e) Is your property graded to drain    
water away from your house? (a 
word of caution here, you may not 
run water onto a neighbors proper-
ty except through an established 
drainage system). 

 

For a copy of a blueprint for           
typical lot grading, please         

contact: 

The Public Works Department      
at  (419) 878-8108. 

“From  
This Old  

Catch Basin” 
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CONGRATULATIONS  

GRADUATES!! 
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Summer Safety Tips 

As the warm weather heads our direction, 
here are some tips to help keep you safe: 

· Keep valuables in your car out of plain 
view when the vehicle is unattended 

· When passing cyclists on the road, use 
caution, and stay at least 3 feet away 

· Make sure to wear the proper helmet 
and safety equipment when riding a 
bike, scooter, or skateboard 

· Drive slowly on residential streets, kids 
are often outside playing 

· Parks are often crowded this time of 
year, so be courteous to others when 
parking 

Courtesy Hangers 

Over the summer, you may notice a 
little blue slip of paper hanging on a 

door, or on your car’s windshield. 
Don’t worry, it’s not a ticket! It’s our 
way of saying that an officer spotted 

something that looked out of the      
ordinary, and stopped to check on it. 
This allows us to keep the community 

safe, and lets you know that we 
stopped by.  

Keeping our Community Safe! 
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Fireworks: What Does The Law Say? 
Independence Day is just around the corner, and with it comes fireworks. 
Here are a few reminders: 

· Per the Ohio Revised Code, no person shall discharge, ignite, or explode 
any fireworks in the State of Ohio, except for licensed exhibitors of fire-
works authorized to conduct a fireworks exhibition (O.R.C. 3743.65).  

· The only firework products permitted in Ohio for use without a permit 
are designated "trick and novelty" – such as smokes, sparklers, snaps, 
and snakes. 

· Keep in mind that even trick and novelty fireworks can cause serious in-
jury. Carefully read and follow the directions on the device packaging, 
and use them only under adult supervision. 
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The City of Waterville is accepting applications for the full-time po-
sition of Police Officer.  Duties include patrol, traffic enforcement, 

investigating crimes, completing written reports, testifying in 
court, interacting with citizens, and other related duties. Appli-
cants must be at least 21 years of age, but no older than 35 at the 
time of the appointment, possess a high school diploma or GED 

(College degree is preferred), have a valid Ohio driver’s license and 
a current Ohio Peace Officer certification that meets the require-

ments of ORC §109.77. A copy of the diploma/degree must be submit-
ted with the application. A copy of the OPOTA peace officer certifi-
cation must be submitted before completion of a competitive civil 

service exam and all other testing. Applicants may not have any fel-
ony or domestic violence convictions. Position requires working 

varied hours, weekends and/or holidays, in all weather conditions. 
Pre-employment physical and drug test required. Step 1 pay is 

$23.91 per hour. Applications may be obtained at 
http://waterville.org/ or at the Waterville City Hall—25 N. Second St.                             

We’re Hiring! 

Protect and Serve 
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Happy Retirement!  
Congratulations to Officer                     

Tina Nicolai, who announced her 
retirement from Waterville Police 

Department.  Tina graduated 
from the police academy at    
Owens Community College in 

1991, and has served the City of 
Waterville for the past 25 years. 
Over the course of her career,    

Tina has been involved with the 
Safety City program, as well as 

the department’s proper-
ty/evidence room.  From all of 
us at the Waterville Police Dept., 
thank you for your 25 years of 

faithful service to the           
community, and best of luck to 
you in all your future endeavors.  


